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“Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, rejoice... do not be anxious about anything,                                   
but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be 
made known to God. And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will 
guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.” Philippians 4:4-7  
 
Dear Fellowship Members and Friends, 
 
What does it mean to have “peace”? Maybe we have peace when we are 
healthy. That makes sense. When we are healthy, our bodies feel peaceful. 
Maybe we feel like we have peace when everything is going well at work, or 

in our family life. Being anxious at work or at home, is stressful. Life definitely feels 
peaceful when work is going well, along with our relationships.  
 
In the passage above Paul said, “Rejoice in the Lord always . . . Do not be anxious about 
anything . . . And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts 
and your minds in Christ Jesus.” Funny thing about the circumstances under which Paul 
wrote this...Paul’s life was not exactly “peaceful.” Paul was sitting in a prison in Rome and his 
health was not great, but that was alright. It didn’t matter in what circumstance Paul found 
himself. Paul still had peace, because his peace was one that did not come from this world; 
his peace came from Christ.  
 
As we finish up Lent and prepare for Easter, we see the peace Paul is talking about. As 
Christians, our peace almost has nothing to do with what is ongoing on in the world around 
us. Our peace is a lasting, eternal peace because of what Christ did for us on the cross. 
Because of what Christ has done, we now have peace given to us by Jesus. This is why, like 
Paul, we may rejoice always.  
 
As we continue our Lenten journey toward the cross and the celebration of Easter, I 
encourage your involvement in the Holy Week services at Fellowship.  On Palm/Passion 
Sunday we will celebrate with palms before we have a reading of the passion according to 
the Gospel of John. We’ve invited Columbus Joeun Methodist Church to our Maundy 
Thursday worship service which will include a dialogue between Judas and Peter, read by 
Todd Engen and Jim Jaeger. We will have communion and then strip 
the altar. On Good Friday, community Sawmill churches will join us 
for a tenebrae service at 7:30 p.m. Then on Easter morning we will 
celebrate Christ’s resurrection with an 8:30 a.m. service with 
communion, an Easter breakfast from 9:30-10:30 a.m., and an 11:00 
a.m. worship service with communion.  
 
On this past Sunday, we said “good-bye” to Kohei Tateyama and his 
family. We have been blessed to have Kohei as a member for the last 
three years after he was transferred to Honda in Marysville. We 
wish Kohei and his family the best as they return to Japan this 
week.   
 
See you in church!                          

 Pastor Robin 
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ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

In-person Worship  With the repeal of the Columbus mask mandate, masks 
are now optional. Please feel free to wear a mask if you are more comfortable 
with one on. 
 
Holy Communion Consecrated communion kits can be picked up in the church 
office on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays between 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon 
for those unable to attend in-person.  
 
Donation Opportunities 
 
The Smoky Row Food Pantry is at 7260 Smoky Row Rd., Columbus. The most 
needed items for April, May, and June include: 
  
• Toilet paper 
• Baby items (Diapers 2-3-4, Wipes) 
• Toothpaste (regular, not sample size) 
• Laundry detergent 
• Kitchen cleaning items, such as dishwasher liquid, and dish soap 
 
Place your donations in the tubs located in the Narthex during church service 
hours, or during published office hours - Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays, 
between 9:00 am and 12:00 pm. 
   
Your generosity is appreciated by our neighbors in need.  Thank you! 
 
Meals on Wheels 
 
Friday, April 15          Biemel             May 20              Tucker   
Saturday, April 16          Tucker            May 21              Wolfe 
 
Worship Servers Needed!  If you are able to help out at our 10:00 a.m.      
Worship service, please let either Tracy Farel or Pastor Robin know.  Lectors, 
counters, and greeters are needed. 
 
Sunday School is now in person for ages preschool through 7th grade! Hope 
to see you on Sunday mornings at 9:15 a.m. 
 
Kroger Plus Fundraising Information:  If you would like to register your 
Kroger card for the Community Rewards Program, please contact Pastor Robin 
or the church office.  Thank you so much for participating in this fundraiser! 
 
Thrivent Members - For those of you with choice dollars. don’t forget that 
Fellowship can be a recipient of those dollars. Thank you to all who have            
donated this way in the past! 
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Give to Fellowship with Your Smartphone with Vanco Mobile – If you would 
like to give to Fellowship with your smartphone,  please download Vanco’s new 
smartphone app, Vanco Mobile. Vanco Mobile will enable anyone to donate at 
anytime to Fellowship.  It makes it easy to give instantaneously for a regular 
gift, a recurring gift, or a special occasion gift.   
 
Do You Order From Amazon? If so, then try Amazon Smile to support            
Fellowship Lutheran Church! First, go to Amazon Smile and choose Fellowship 
Lutheran Church, Columbus, OH as your charity. Then, shop as usual and       
Fellowship will receive a percentage of your purchase.  It’s that easy!   
 
Staying Connected Program for the Elderly - Did you know that Ohio has a          
program for the elderly to “stay connected?”  You get to pick the hour to     
receive the phone call.  For more information, here is the link:  https://
aging.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/aging/care-and-living/get-help/staying-
connected/  
 
Earth Day Electronics Recycling Drive - April 22, 2022 from 8:00 am to 
2:00 pm at Integrated Building Systems (IBS) located at 950 Michigan Ave., 
Columbus, OH 43215.  If you have ewaste recycling items or paper for secure 
shredding, you can dispose of them at IBS on Earth Day.  You can stay in your 
car, and when it's your turn, the happy crew at IBS will unload your vehicle for 
you!  Located on the information center in the Narthex, are specifics about  
accepted, non-accepted, and items requiring a fee; paper items; and directions 
to the site.  Happy Earth Day! 

 
Attendance  Information (In-person & virtual)  

 
 2/6  28/3/19 views    3/2 (Ash Weds.) 20/18 views   
 2/13        31/5/27 views    3/6                      33/4/26 views  
 2/20      34/5/30 views    3/9 (midweek)   7/13 views   
 2/27  32/4/23 views    3/13     28/6/15 views 
            3/16 (midweek)   7/10 views 
            3/20     33/3/19 views 
            3/23 (midweek)  3/21 views 
            3/27      27/6/13 views 
            3/30 (midweek) 
 

https://aging.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/aging/care-and-living/get-help/staying-connected/
https://aging.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/aging/care-and-living/get-help/staying-connected/
https://aging.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/aging/care-and-living/get-help/staying-connected/
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2022 MIDWEEK 
LENTEN/HOLY WEEK                                                        

AND EASTER SERVICES 
 

MIDWEEK LENTEN SERVICES 
 

“Facing the Cross” 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY – March 2nd @ 7:30 p.m. 
The Imposition of Ashes and Holy Communion 

“Facing Our Sins” 
 

WEDNESDAY – March 9th @ 7:30 p.m. 
“Facing Temptation” 

 
WEDNESDAY – March 16th @ 7:30 p.m. 

“Facing Our Fears” 
                                    

WEDNESDAY – March 23rd @ 7:30 p.m. 
“Facing Our Worldliness” 

      
WEDNESDAY –March 30th @ 7:30 p.m. 

“Facing One Another” 
   

WEDNESDAY –April 6th @ 7:30 p.m. 
“Facing Suffering” 

 
 

HOLY WEEK 
 

PASSION/PALM SUNDAY – April 10th 
10:00 a.m. & 5:00 p.m. 

 
MAUNDY THURSDAY – April 14th @ 7:30 p.m. 

Joint Service with Columbus Joeun Methodist Church 
 

ECUMENICAL GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE – April 15th @ 7:30 p.m. 
Community Tenebrae Service @ Fellowship Lutheran Church 

 
 

THE RESURRECTION OF OUR LORD 
Easter Sunday – April 17th 

 
 

Easter Services with Communion @ 8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m 

Easter Breakfast 9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.  
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Hello church community! 
 
It is hard to believe Spring is here and that we are halfway through Lent. I have     
always enjoyed the reflection and anticipation that Lent provides. I feel so blessed 
that our church offers the mid-week services and encourage you to attend or watch 
online. Reflecting on the past few years makes this Easter season extra special and 
meaningful since we get to worship in person.  
  
In February, we had our Council retreat which was productive and a good chance to 
get to know each other better while discussing plans for this year.  One of the 
themes for 2022 is to try to bring more visitors in and highlight how great Fellowship 
is to the local community. Council members shared positive memories of being part 
of a church and we were able to bond over humorous events that demonstrated the 
importance of being engaged in church life. We remain hopeful that Covid numbers 
will remain low so that we can do more as a church.  
 
One of the things we are working on is creating a disaster plan for the church (fire, 
tornado, etc.). We are finalizing the document and George Biemel created an        
updated map of the church which will be posted at key locations soon. Council is   
discussing having a drill for the congregation soon as well.  
 
This Spring has brought some property challenges with a roof leak and Sanctuary 
lighting problem that we are working on fixing quickly. Our church is blessed to have 
John Votino helping with property concerns as we get quotes and make decisions.  
Please consider helping us out on April 9th for our Spring Clean Up. I will be there 
with my muscles and garden gloves! 
 
I am so grateful for my team on Council. We are looking forward to being able to do 
more as a church in 2022 as we ease back into our new normal as the pandemic  
subsides.  
 
Wishing you peace, 
Kathryn  

 
 

Executive  - Kathryn Tucker 
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“Rejoice greatly, O daughter of Zion! Shout aloud, O daughter of Jerusalem! 
Lo, you kink comes to you; triumphant and victorious is he, humble and         
riding on a donkey, on a colt, the foal of a donkey.” - Zechariah 9:9 
 

Spring is finally here and Easter is coming up in a few weeks…are you ready? 
 

We are planning to have some family activities for Easter this year! I know it has 
been 3 years since we “properly” celebrated Easter together as a congregation, and it 
still will not be everything we are used to in an Easter celebration, but we are getting 
a little closer to “normal.” This year we can once again gather together to celebrate 
the Lenten and Easter seasons. I hope you and your families will feel comfortable 
enough to join us for our Easter festivities. 
 

One thing we are planning is to have an egg hunt for the younger members of our 
congregation. It will be Saturday, April 9th with a rain date of April 16th. The time for 
the hunt will probably be in the early afternoon since my kids have soccer games on 
Saturday mornings. More details will be in the bulletins and Facebook. 
 

My other event on the agenda for Easter is Easter Sunday Breakfast in between      
services! We hope that everyone will come and share in some food and Fellowship 
between Easter services that morning.  
 

To get an more accurate count on the egg hunt and Easter breakfast, please fill out 
this survey: 
Easter activities at Fellowship 
 

If you would like to be involved in helping with either of these events please, let me 
know or fill in those fields in the survey. 
 

Dates to remember: 
 

Kids Easter Egg Hunt  Saturday April 9th (after the Spring Clean-up) at the church, 
TBD 
 

Early Easter Service   Sunday April 17th, 8:30 am 
Easter Breakfast       Sunday April 17th, 9:30 am 
Late Easter Service  Sunday April 17th, 11:00 am 
 

 

Happy Spring! 

 
 

Congregational Life - Cindy Frey 

https://forms.gle/r4rrgkbFqPNR8cLx6
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“Start children off on the way they should go; and even when they are old they 
will not turn from it.”  Proverbs 22:6 
 
Greetings families and friends! 
 
Over the past several months the restrictions of the pandemic have  
gradually lessened in our community and at Fellowship. Thankfully the 
limitations have decreased significantly and we are starting to get back 
to a new normal. As a result, FLC has finally been able to resume youth 
Sunday School classes. It has been nearly 2 full years without in-person 
instruction because of several set-backs and restarts! 
 
Although attendance is extremely low for the 2 classroom age groups, 
we are hopeful that many of our members and visitors will be returning 
to service and to Sunday School. Students are welcome to join us at any 
time. Our teachers are Cindy Frey, Karen Harris and Dianna Roll. The  
remainder of our school year will end on June 5. Currently masks are  
optional.  
 
• Class starts at 9:15 a.m. 
• Pre-K through 2nd grade meet in the nursery. 
• 3rd grade through 7th grade meet in the high school classroom. 
 
Adult Sunday School has not resumed. We are open to restarting if there 
are adults interested. Please let Pastor or Dianna know if you are willing 
to lead Adult classes and attending. 
 
Summer is just around the corner as we look forward to Vacation Bible 
School. We are in need of someone to serve as the Director and other 
volunteers to help run the week-long program. Please contact us as soon 
as possible so a date can be set and planning can begin. It is a lot of fun 
and very rewarding! 
 
Blessings! 

 
     Dianna 
 
       614-378-7979 (text) or dianna123var@gmail.com 

Education & Youth  - Dianna Roll 
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Concerning Treasures, Matthew 6:19-21 NRSV: 
 
19 “Do not store up for yourselves treasures on earth, where moth and rust consume 
and where thieves break in and steal; 20 but store up for yourselves treasures in 
heaven, where neither moth nor rust consumes and where thieves do not break in 
and steal. 21 For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.” 
 
What has captured your heart?  Where would you like your heart to be?  Jesus says 
that where we place our treasures, is where we will find our hearts. Our possessions/
treasures are God’s gift to us, so if we share our treasures with others, our heart is 
filled with God’s love and abundance. 
 
Fellowship Lutheran Church (FLC) has been entrusted to share a treasure.  A           
congregation, Grace Lutheran Church, outside of Pittsburgh was closed and sold.  
Since they are no longer able to do God’s work as a congregation, their desire was to 
use the proceeds of the sale for outreach, so that their treasure would not be stored 
up, but rather shared.   Several congregations near the closed Church and the local 
Synod also received funds to distribute.  Fellowship was selected to receive funds, as 
our current member, Pete Cardimen, and his family, were members. The leadership 
of Grace Lutheran distributed the proceeds from the sale to other congregations to 
use for outreach and service to continue to be a blessing even as their doors were 
closing.  The Outreach team will be working to allocate funds in the coming months. 
   
FLC members continue to give generously to others through the Lutheran Social      
Services (LSS) and the Smoky Row Food Pantry.  In February, the FLC Souper Bowl 
yielded $261.53 for LSS.  Using the two Super Bowl LVI champion teams as our       
appeal for funds, our members contributed $233.53 in support of the American   
Football Conference (AFC) champion, Cincinnati Bengals, and $28.00 in support of 
the National Football Conference (NFC) champion, Los Angeles Rams.  Though our 
funds did not reflect the winner of Super Bowl LVI, LA Rams, we supported our Ohio 
team.  The Bengals played the game well, and our support of the team helped us to 
contribute to LSS.  Thank you FLC!! 
 
FLC received the following message from Benjamin Powers, Congregational Relations 
Manager, Lutheran Social Services: 
  
I am so excited to report that collectively we had an incredible Souper Bowl! 23 
churches participated in raising over $28,000 and collected more than 3,700 
lbs. of food items! Thank you for your support!! As we continue to move forward out 
of this pandemic, we have met rising inflation and many supply chain issues. Your 
support is extremely important as we help support our neighbors in need of food and 
other resources. LSS Food Pantries has seen a dramatic increase in number of clients 
from even a year ago, which was already high. In February of 2022, we saw an      
increase of clients by nearly 50% in Franklin County alone. The LSS Food Pantry      
system served nearly 9,000 individuals last month. Thank you for helping us make 
this possible!  

Outreach - Carol Jaeger & Pete Cardimen 
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The members of FLC have donated many items to Smoky Row Food Pantry,           
including but not limited to the following: 
 
• Diapers (all sizes, and those larger sizes needed by children with special needs) 
• Wipes 
• Storage bags (used to distribute smaller portions of large products) 
• Coats, all sizes 
• Hygiene items (toilet paper, toothpaste, shampoo, etc.) 
• Gloves/mittens and hats (child and adult) 
• Canned vegetables (variety) 
 
The Cardimen family secured a Thrivent Action Grant of $250.00 for many of the 
above needed items.  The Outreach Team extends appreciation to the generosity of 
the members of FLC who extend God’s love to individuals and families in need of care 
and hope. 
 
If you are interested in volunteering at Smoky Row Food Pantry located at the Smoky 
Row Brethren Church, 7260 Smoky Row Road.  You can sign up on-line at https://
smokyrow.org/Smoky-row-food-pantry/  Scroll to the bottom of the page to         
volunteer for dates and times at www.smokyrowfoodpantry.org   

 

 
 

Outreach - Carol Jaeger & Pete Cardimen 

https://smokyrow.org/Smoky-row-food-pantry/
https://smokyrow.org/Smoky-row-food-pantry/
http://www.smokyrowfoodpantry.org
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Those of you who volunteer with Meals-on-Wheels, sponsored by LifeCare Alliance, 
on the 3rd Friday and Saturday of each month by delivering meals to homebound      
individuals, have related heartwarming accounts of the gratitude of individuals.  They 
welcome your presence, brief conversation, and personal warmth, in addition to the 
meal that you provide.  The pandemic has isolated some people more than others.  
You extend God’s love with each interaction.  Or, better said, you leave a part of your 
heart with those individuals you serve at each visit.  

The Little Library has been receiving regular visits from users.  It is a wonderful  
opportunity for readers to open their mind to an imaginative world!  You may have 
noticed that the library box received a fresh coat of paint this past year.  Thank you 
to Pete Cardimen and our young members for continuing to support this project that 
generously serves our community. 

For those who have been sorting “stuff” during the pandemic, you can recycle             
electronic items at the Earth Day Drive listed below: 

 

 

 
 

 

Outreach - Carol Jaeger & Pete Cardimen 
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“Our Church All Are Welcome” 
Property & Stewardship 
March 22  
 
Property update: 
 Spring cleanup is scheduled for April 9th. We have contracted our lawn 
service company to do our mulching and edging again this year. Our team 
Fellowship Goal is to clean the whole property outside and inside the best 
we can. 10 am until noon… stop by and help out for two hours. If you’re 
into planting some flowers on the property, please bring them to help   
provide some energy to the property. 
 
 We have a few opportunities with the building. As you all know, we had 
our roof repaired last year which was good. We have a few other        
opportunities as of now. 
 
1. Lighting in the sanctuary. The panel is at this time overheating. After 2 

companies provided us information, we’ve discovered the fans are not 
working to circulate air at this time. We did use some creative ingenuity 
with a spare fan in the closet so it seems to be ok as of now.  I have 
one more meeting on Friday April 1st and we will go from there. 

2. We purchased an attic ladder to replace the broken one in the        
classroom. I’m still trying to find a handy person to help install it. If 
you’re able to work on this, give me a call. 

3. Pastor noticed a leak in classroom one – when we investigated – we found 
a very extensive leak that has been on-going. The repair will eventually 
have to be to remove and/or repair the ceiling in the closet and then 
repaint the classroom ceiling. At this time we are waiting on bids. The 
first bid for the leak rubber replacement area on the roof is          
approximately $6400.  

 
With some of these extraordinary expenses – I would like to propose a 
VANCO giving fund for unusual property expenses to help out for these 
causes. Please consider GENEROSITY GIVING if you are able as every 
little bit helps. I will keep you updated monthly and weekly when extra 
cost is incurred when possible. 
 
Stewardship: 
 
 I’m asking for a few volunteers to participate with stewardship if you 
can, as this year, in my opinion we have to spread our name and willingness 
to spread God’s word to bolster our Church. Please think about it and let 
me know. 
 

Stewardship & Support - John Votino 
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 Hot Dog’s & Hoops. We need volunteers for this project to make it 
work. What I learned last year is that it does have to be on the weekend, 
possibly from 12 until 2 when most youth can be out and about, and or a 
Friday afternoon around 4 to 6. I will be putting up a volunteer signup 
sheet soon. 
 
 “Believe you can and you’re halfway there.” Theodore Roosevelt  
 
Thanks  
John 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, April 9th from 10am - noon 
(Rain date April 16th) 

Volunteers needed! 
Sign-up sheet in narthex or call the church to add your 

name. 

 
 

Stewardship & Support - John Votino 
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“And all these blessings shall come upon you and overtake you, because you obey the voice 

of the Lord your God.”  Deuteronomy 28:2 

 

We hope everyone is enjoying our  continuing gradual return to normal in-person worship 

services. We began a return to liturgy and increased singing on March 6. 

 

Pastor will be providing us with 2 more Midweek Lenten  offerings.  On March 30, the focus 

will be “Facing One Another” and on April 6, “Facing Suffering”. They follow the theme of 

“Facing the Cross”. 

 

Palms have been ordered so that we may enjoy our traditional Palm Sunday worship        

experience. 

 

On Maundy Thursday we will celebrate along with the Korean church members at 7:30 pm. 

 

FLC will be hosting an ecumenical Good Friday Tenebrae service at 7:30 pm. Members of 

the churches from the Sawmill Interfaith group have all been invited and expressed           

interest in coming. 

 

We will celebrate Our Lord’s Resurrection with 2 Easter worship services at 8:30 and 11 

am.  

 

There will be no 5:00 p.m. services on Easter Sunday, and the following Sunday, April 24th 

(pastor will be on vacation April 24 - 30). 

 
 

Dates to Remember 

 

Palm Sunday                                              April 10 

Maundy Thursday                                    April 14 

Ecumenical Good Friday                         April 15 

Easter                                                         April 17 

 
 

Worship - Karen Harris 
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Church Staff 
Pastor Rev. Robin Wargowsky 
Treasurer Todd Engen 
Financial Secretary Tracy Farel 
Office Secretary Tracy Farel 
Pianist   Amy Wargowsky 
Sub. Pianist/Organist David Fleisher, Ruth Albert 
Choir/Band Director George Biemel 
Custodian Kenneth Hunt 
                                               
Executive Committee 
President Kathryn Tucker 
Vice-President George Biemel 
Secretary Sonya Thelin 
     Pastor Robin 
 
Congregational Life  
Director        Cindy Frey 
 
Education & Youth 
Director Dianna Roll 
 
Outreach 
Director Carol Jaeger 
 
Stewardship & Support 
Director John Votino 
 
Worship   
Director Karen Harris 
                                                        
 

Thank you for your leadership!!! 
 

 
 

Church Staff & Leadership  2022-2023 
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Worship Servers Schedule for April 2022 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship Servers Needed! 
We have not yet returned to our full schedule of worship 

servers due to COVID.  If you can fill any of our openings for 
readers, counters or greeters or help out in future months, 

please call or email Tracy or Pastor Robin.  Thanks! 
 
 
 
 

Date April 3 April 10 

Lay Reader 
 
 

Sonya Thelin Kathy Farel 

Counter 
 
 

Jim Jaeger Bill Farel 

Greeter 
 
 

Bill Lude Kathryn Tucker 

Altar Guild 
 
 

Karen Harris Karen Harris 

Date April 17 April 24 

Lay Reader 
 
 

8:30 -  
 
11:00 - Ruth Albert 

Cindy Frey 

Counter 
 
 

11:00 -   

Greeter 
 
 

  

Altar Guild 
 
 

Karen Harris Karen Harris 
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FOR OUR MEMBERS: 

       

Fritzi Bear    Frank & Leena LeMay 

George Biemel   Bill Lude 

Maxine Brunner   Sonja Meighen 

Major N Crispin   Joshua Mott  

Barb Fisher           Stacy Niedecker 

Margery Gress   Martha Sampson 

Cheryl Hamilton   Ray & Carol Ward 

Zach Jaeger    Bill Zahn 

Lillian Kachic    

    

    

        

                                  

 FOR OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS: 

 

Joan Albert, Ruth Albert’s mother 

Linda Chickey, Ruth Albert’s co-worker 

Tom & Pat Crampton, Byron Engen’s neighbors 

Rosemary Craig, Cindy Frey’s mother 

Marc Hamilton, Cheryl Hamilton’s son 

Megan Harris, Karen Harris’ daughter 

Pat Henceforth, Rev. Ron Bott’s friend 

Bob & Marge LeMay, Frank LeMay’s brother and wife 

Judy Lytle, Donna Williamson’s sister-in-law 

Orin McMonigle, Karen Harris’ friend 

Mark Schwippert, Donna Williamson’s friend 

Pat Swearingen, Bill Lude’s friend 

Megan Votino, Nathan Votino’s wife 

Robin Welsh, Margery Gress’ daughter 

 

 

DEATHS: 

 

Jake Hinkle, Frey family friend 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Faith Family Our Prayers and Support for  . . . 

    April Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to those celebrating birthdays 
this month! This list reflects the information we 
have in our computer at this time. We welcome 

your corrections and additions! 

 
April Anniversaries 

 Andy & Jenny Devantier   4/11 
 Bill and Cathy Zahn    4/27 
 Todd & Jenifer (Takats) Engen   4/30 
 
          

  Todd Engen   4/6 
  Pat Frey    4/6 
  Jim Jaeger   4/6 
  Kathryn Tucker  4/6 
   John DeVantier  4/8 
   Pete Cardimen  4/11 
  Ray Ward   4/15 
  Maxine Brunner  4/16 
  Doug Scantland  4/16 
  Lori Hobbins   4/18 
  Mallory Tonn   4/20 
  Jeanine Biemel  4/22 
  Claire Haase   4/26 
  Bill Lude    4/30 
  Robin Wargowsky  4/30 



 

April 2022 Newsletter 

Fellowship Lutheran Church 
7350 Sawmill Road 
Columbus, OH  43235 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Our Purpose:   To share God’s love and grace through our words and actions. 

 

Our Vision:    To be a diverse, thriving community of faith where all are        

      welcome to celebrate God’s love and grace.  


